
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
January, 2025 

 

Dear Friends of Lutheran Bible Translators of Canada, 

 

Greetings in the name of Jesus, the Light of the world!  

 

First, many thanks to you all for your faithfulness in prayer and your outpouring of generosity in 

every way for LBTC and the many people who are engaged in this Bible translation ministry with 

us. This has been especially apparent all through our fiftieth anniversary year. All praise to the 

Lord for the ways He has worked to bring His Word to more people in more languages than ever 

before. And all praise to Him for your support that keeps this work happening and growing.  

 

Next, I give thanks to God for each of the people who prayerfully considered allowing their names to 

be included on the slate for the 2025-2027 term on LBTC's board of directors. Each one 

would have brought wonderful abilities to LBTC's ministry.  

 

Three of them have allowed their names to stand – Gord Martens, Tim Kuehn and Rev. Dr. 

Jim Keller. Since we have three positions to fill on the board, these three will be received by 

acclamation at our annual meeting this spring. Please pray for each of these men as they take 

on this position of service in Christ's mission.  

 

Next, praise the Lord with me for the mission work being done by Kayla Falkenholt and by Martin and Joan Weber. 

The Lord is powerfully moving in Kayla's teaching ministry with the students and staff of the Greenhouse School in 

Yaounde. And He is building excitement and encouragement among the people involved with current and prospective 

projects as the Webers meet with people during their short-term mission work in Cameroon. Read their prayer letters. 

Pray for their special requests. Get excited by what Jesus is doing through them as they serve with LBTC.  

 

Finally, I ask you to pray: 

 

• For LBTC's board of directors as they seek God's direction for LBTC in the next years of Bible ministry. 

 

• For Pastor Mike and Kara Kuhn and their family as they embark 

on their new journey serving the church at Concordia Lutheran 

Seminiary in Edmonton. 

 

• For the Lord to guide LBTC as we work with LAMP, BC Mission 

Boat, and others among First Nations communities and other 

mission fields. 

 

• For more Lutheran pastors and lay people to apply to serve with 

LBTC. 

 

• For joyful praise to erupt from all of us to our Saviour as He works through His Word and brings many people 

to know Jesus and the gift of Life that He alone can give. 

 

May Christ’s Light shine brightly on you, in you, and through you in 2025 and always! 

 

Pastor Ron Mohr 
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